
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                 May 2021 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

 
 

 

 

The golf course is for playing golf not for practice. 
 

 

Service Victoria QR Codes 

~ Compulsory ~ 

From the 28
th

 of May, all golf clubs and facilities 

must utilise the State Government QR code check 

in service provided by Service Victoria for all 

attendees at your facility. For the avoidance of 

doubt, this includes staff, members, and visitors, for 

the purpose of attending work, playing golf, 

practising or using other facilities such as the 

clubhouse, and everyone must check in on each 

visit. 
For those who don’t own a mobile phone a sheet 

will be provided for you to list your full name and 

contact details.  

 

 

Also featuring Tahli Gibson 

Members will have priority until Monday June 7th. 

Bookings will then be opened up to the wider 

community. 

 

 

New Cart Shed 
Jubilee has purchased a new cart shed, measuring 

14 x 6 metres. Many thanks go to Chris O’Keeffe 

for organising such a good deal for the club. 

Possible sites for the construction of this new shed 

are indicated on a map emailed to all members. It is 

also available in the clubhouse. If you would like to 

provide any feedback on these locations, please 

contact one of the Board members ASAP, as the 

shed is due to arrive this week.  
 

Greens Report 
The 2

nd
 and 13

th
 greens have a lot of couch coming 

through, the only way to eliminate this is to poison 

and re-sow.  This will be done in 3 sections: back 

third first then left third, then the right third; this 

will make it possible to continue using the green 

during the process.  

 

Putting Green 

The existing practice putting green will be levelled 

so that it is flat rather than with all the current 

undulations. 

 

Concerns 

It looks like someone is still using 14
th

 or 16
th

 

fairways (around the 100 metre markers) as their 

own practice fairway.  On Saturday there were lots 

of divots on the fairways and pug marks in the 

greens. 
 

People are bringing their dogs out to run around 

while they have a hit. This is not OK. 1 / 3 



Jubilee Veterans 
Not a lot to report this month. The weather has 

remained mostly fine although some morning have 

been very cold. We know that because Ian has 

started wearing jeans and even Keith managed to 

get into long trousers on one day. Apparently the 

cut off temperature for long trousers is 18 degrees 

according to our captain so anything warmer than 

that and he will be in shorts.  

Numbers continue to be around the thirty mark on 

most Mondays however we have about half a dozen 

new members that are joining in so hopefully 

numbers will start to increase again shortly 

although it is now also the time for the annual 

migration north to start.   

Eight of our members attended the annual Intrazone 

Challenge as part of the North East District team of 

36 players taking on the other two districts of 

Goulburn Valley and Dalhousie. Best score from 

our district was 34 so it was no wonder that the 

Goulburn Valley district took out the event by 

almost 100 points with North East second and 

Dalhousie third. The course was in good condition 

and apart from the scores a good time was had by 

all.  

Just to remind all veterans that the first round of our 

annual challenge against Thurgoona Golf Club will 

be on Tuesday the 15
th

 June at the Thurgoona 

course. All veterans from Jubilee are welcome to 

attend (you do not have to be a member of the 

NEDVGA) and a sheet with all the details will be 

up on the Vets board next Monday.  

Good luck to the 21 players going to Yarrawonga 

on Monday 24
th

 May. This is a new month for 

Yarrawonga who normally play in January so we 

will see how they go. The weather is looking good 

at this stage so we may be in for some good scores. 

  

Congratulations to all the winners we had at 

Yarrawonga on Monday 24/5/21. 

Ian Dinsdale, 4th in A grade.  Att Kung, 1st in B 

grade, Michael Baillie, 2nd in B grade, Tom 

McAtee, 1st in C grade. Tom McAtee and Brian 

Carr were part of the winning men’s team. 

Whilst playing we witnessed Att Kungl hit a 

fantastic shot of the 7th to within 2 foot of the pin 

only to lose the nearest the pin to a hole in one on 

the same hole. Bad luck Att as it was a great shot.  

 

Next Meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 15

th
 of 

June at 7.00 pm and any items you want addressed 

at that meeting should be sent in writing to the 

secretary. 

 

Welcome to 

New Members 
The following were approved as new members. 

Full Members:  Trevor Sessions 

   Ben Flanigan 

   Charles Webster 

Member Pensioner: Richard Burke 

Country Member: Russell Higgs  

Junior (Student): Harry Guthrie  

   

Please make our new members welcome 
 

‘The Scrambler’ 
Whilst Paul Trinick and I (John Broz) battled our 

way around the course one day, we got to be singin’ 

an old Kenny Rogers song “The Scrambler” 
 

The lyrics went something like this, but we need 

some help to finish them.  

 

Verse 1 

On a warm summer’s evening 

On the outskirts of the fairway 

I met up with the scrambler 

Where the rough was lush and deep 

* 

* 

* 

* 

 

Verse 2 

* 

* 

* 

* 

Now if you don’t mind me sayin’ 

I can see you’re out of birdies 

* 

* 

* 

 

Golf Quip 
Golfers who carry ball retrievers  

are gathers not hunters . . . .  

Their dreams are no longer of conquest,  

but only of salvage. 

- David Owen 

David Owen is a Golf Digest contributing editor, a 

New Yorker staff writer, and a member of the 

world’s best golf club. 

 

2 / 3 

 



Parsons Bowl 
On May 20

th
 60 players from the Bright GC, 

Commercial Albury GC, Corowa GC, Howlong 

GC, Mansfield GC, Wangaratta GC, Yackandandah 

GC and Jubilee GC competed for the honour of 

winning the Parsons Bowl. Nine teams of 3 or 4 

players were vying for a coveted trophy.  

 
Parsons Bowl winning team with Rob Parsons: 

Jubilee No. 1 Team: Frances Duffy, Kay O’Shea, 

Judy Fogarty and Robyn Ottaway 

 

Rob is the grandson of Mr & Mrs E.J. Parsons – 

Ted and Ellie.  Ted Parsons was a long standing 

President of Jubilee Golf Club.  He was the first 

person to receive life membership in the club in 

1956.  Golfers in the North East have been coming 

to Jubilee Golf Club since 1966 to contest the 

Parsons Bowl Challenge trophy. 

 
The Grade winners: 

Sharnee Effting (B Grade- Commercial Albury GC) 

Ros White (A Grade – Jubilee GC) and  

Wendy Goonan (C Grade - Jubilee GC) 
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